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THE UNIVERSITY OF MANITOBA LIBRARIES

PUBLIC SERVICES COORDINATING COMMITTEE

Minutes of the Meeting 

January 25, 2006
9:00 a.m.

Iceland Boardroom 

Present:

N. Michaud-Oystryk (Acting Chair), M. Lochhead, C. Shaw-Daigle, L. Ford,  B. Braaksma, A. Ducas, J. Eaton, J. Harper, S. LaRue, J. Kominowski, M. Speare, L. Webb 

Regrets: 
S. Miller, M. Boulet
Guest(s):

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Nil
1.
Approval of Agenda

Approved.  N. Michaud-Oystryk welcomed S. LaRue and J. Kominowski to the PSCC Committee.  Susanna and James are filling in for Pat Nicholls and Brian Hubner respectively.
2. Approval of  Minutes of November 30, 2005
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Approved.
3.
Business Arising from the Minutes of November 30, 2005
Coping with Requests

Action:  S. Miller will follow up with Human Resources (re shelvers retrieving books).
Update:  Action Pending at January 25, 2006
University 1 in China
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1 L. Ford reported that there are no further developments at this time.


Barriers to Service
M. Speare reviewed some of the issues in the Barriers to Service document that, in her opinion, need attention.  J. Harper represented Marie’s findings at the meeting; S. Miller expressed her thanks to Marie for undertaking this review.  Some of the highlights are:

BISON

1.1 P. Nicholls will find out if Dagmar could offer a training workshop.

Action:  Action pending.

1.10  Regarding PIN Numbers – When Jared returns to work, a mini-project will be implemented so that when a patron gets a message about  their PIN they will be notified that they will get their PIN by email.

Action:  Action is pending until J. Whiklo returns from leave.

Document Delivery
5.4  S. Miller reported that Doc Del pickups at the Circ Desk during evenings and weekends is already the normal procedure.  S. Miller, on behalf of PSCC, will recommend to C. Presser that Document Delivery stagger their hours so that there is coverage up to 6:00 pm.
Action: Document Deliver’s hours of service to be discussed at a future meeting.
Service Consistency

12.1  Discussion took place on costs of installing a credit card and/or debit card machine in another location.  Other payment options were also discussed.  No decision was made.

Update Jan 25/06: One of the issues that was raised was the high cost of the machines that swipe the credit cards and the need to have a phone line available for the transaction. For smaller libraries, the costs might outweigh the benefits. S. LaRue suggested that we might investigate manual credit card imprint machines.  

Staff Pages on the Libraries Web Site

Action:  S. Miller will discuss the staff pages with the Associate Director, Collections and forward PSCC recommendations to the Director of Libraries. 
Update Oct 26/05:  S. Miller intends to discuss further with the Director of Libraries.
Update Jan 25/06:  Action pending.

Spotlight on Services

The information concerning the new way to advise of PIN Numbers (via email – see notes under “Barriers to Service” BISON above) would be a good topic for January 2006.

Action:  S. Miller will ask M. Webster to post the PIN Number information as a Spotlight on Services notice in January.

Update Jan 25/06:  Action Pending
Unit Library Policies

Discussion centered on unit libraries having their own policies for their individual library and making others aware that they exist.  It was agreed that a list of the unit policies should be mentioned in the PPMPSS as an appendix.  Target date:  April 2006 to review the list at the PSCC Semi Annual Policy Meeting (review list only, not the policies).
Action:  Unit Heads will forward to L. Webb a list of Library specific policies to be appended to the PPMPSS. (Remain in minutes as reminder).
Notification to Patrons of Card Expiry

A. Ducas provided the text of the message of notification.  Some changes were recommended as well as additions (include the URL for contact info and add a note to “not reply to this email”)  S. LaRue will draft a new message and forward it to the PSCC Committee.

Action:  S. LaRue will revise the text of the message. 
4.
New Business


4.1
LibQUAL+

M. Speare noted that we are getting ready for another LibQUAL+ survey.  She added that, pending receiving ethics approval, the first announcements would be on February 27th, survey opening on March 6th and ending March 20-23.  Marie had sent to PSCC members a list of the core questions and a list of optional questions.  Some adjustments were made to the Disciplines list, however she noted that any changes made must be mapped back to the original. Concerning the optional 5 questions, the questions selected from the list and agreed to were questions 14, 36, 50, 67 and 98.  Marie will add these questions and send out the survey to library staff to preview.  The prizes will consist of $50 gift certificates from the Bookstore.  Nicole thanked Marie for her report. 
4.2
Reference Community Forum

A proposal for a Reference Community Forum was submitted by M. St. John and sent to PSCC Members.  PSCC approved the proposal and recommended that it be held at St. John’s College, Common Room with a budget of $500 with the proviso that participation be increased from 30 people and if the costs extend the recommended budget, it would be supported.
4.3
Fines Notices

S. LaRue noted that planning for the notices is underway with testing expected to take place next week.  The Assumed Lost notice is only for students, not faculty.  Separate notices go out to faculty and another for everyone else.  

4.4
Policy 710 – Follow Up

N. Michaud-Oystryk advised that this policy had been submitted to LMAC for approval however the Director of Libraries had some concerns:

1)  The paragraph that describes types of equipment sounds archaic and needs updating.

2)  The Director of Libraries expressed discomfort with the paragraph that limits space to a particular group or type of students.  

Action:  N. Michaud-Oystryk will revise the policy and have it ready for review at the next PSCC Semi-Annual Policy meeting on April 19, 2006.
5.
Other Business


Nil
6.  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
Standing Committees – Reports

6.1
Circulation Committee (C. Shaw-Daigle)

The Circulation Committee discussed the availability of payment options to patrons.  Currently two units are capable of accepting Visa and Interac payments.  The Circulation Committee felt that these options need to be expanded to other units.  Concern was raised that some of the smallest units might not be collecting enough money to justify the expansion to all units.  PayPal or other web options were discussed and would be considered viable options.  

The committee has asked that Bison Services run a report listing items with 3 holds or more.  It was suggested that the report run twice a week.

Items being sent to the hospital libraries are now going through Dafoe Circulation.  Fort Garry units send items to Dafoe Circulation where they are placed in new “mocha” bins and picked up in shipping by the MCL courier.  This change in procedure has shortened the on route time by two days.  


6.2
Survey Committee (M. Speare)


Marie updated everyone on LibQUAL+ at the meeting (see item 4.1 above)

6.3
InfoLit Committee (B. Braaksma)


IL for International Students Project: 

· B.Braaksma has formed an advisory committee which met to discuss the project outline on Jan. 17. Members of the committee include librarians, international students and UM staff who work with international students.

· R. Ellis and B.Braaksma participated in the International Centre for Students orientation day, Jan. 7. This event was followed up with a well-attended instruction session on Jan. 8 at the Dafoe Library, hosted by J. Blanchard and R. Ellis.

Information Commons Committee: 

a. B.Braaksma attended meetings in November and December 2005 as the UML representative on the Information Commons planning committee.  

IL Developments:
· Ginny Aho is working with Reesa Cohen (Fac of Ed sessional instructor) to update/re-design an IL course for practicing teachers.  The course will be offered through Extended Education in the fall of 2006, and is aimed at K-Senior 4 teachers who want to improve the IL skills of their students.

· Ganga Dakshinamurti, Lena Horne and R. Ellis are developing the next phase of the Textiles program, for delivery in the winter term. This phase will see the addition of phys-ed and sport to the disciplines being covered.
· G. Dakshinamurti is working with a Management professor to blend information literacy in his course. While Textiles has served as the model for a whole program, this one has the potential to serve as a model at an individual course level.
· Andrea Hodgson (NJM HSL) has been invited to submit a proposal to integrate information literacy competencies into the Evidence-Based Medicine program.

· Carol Steer and B.Braaksma met to discuss a potential interdisciplinary IL project which would involve the departments of Classics, English and Theatre. Work on this project will be ongoing in the New Year.

Website:

B.Braaksma has received Red Dot training and will be working on the new Information Literacy web page in the coming months. Suggestions for content are welcome.

6.4
Document Delivery  Service Task Group (DDSTG)
As there is a graphic in the report, it can be viewed here:  S:\Public\common\DDSTGreportJan06.pdf

6.5
Virtual Reference (L. Ford)

· Overall, the service is a success.  There have been roughly 300 questions answered since November 1, 2005.

· Nearly all shifts have been covered since the service was re-launched.

· Reference staff have encountered very few problems. 

· There is a new interface available. The patron side will not change, but reference staff should notice improvements: faster; more information; co-browsing capability. There are some questions related to staff computer configurations to be answered before we can implement the new interface. There may be some training required as well. 

6.6
RefWorks Committee (M. Speare)

     

Nil report.
6.7
Electronic Reserves Task Force (J. Eaton)

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1In reference to a question asked about the copyright statement being duplicated on NETDOC pages, John will draft a statement and forward to PSCC members for review and discussion at the next meeting.
7.
Other Committees - Reports
7.1
News from the Marketing Committee 
Nil report.

7.2
News from the Staff Development and Training Committee (M. Lochhead)

The Learning and Development Committee met on January 13.  We reviewed the revised draft Terms of Reference which D. Brown drafted based on the comments of the Focus Group meetings last year.  Some changes were made to the Responsibilities section (e.g. to clarify who the committee reports to and how it collaborates with other stakeholders, i.e. PSCC for service issues) and the Membership (e.g. adding another librarian, clarifying that Unit Head/Dept. was supposed to be a librarian but perhaps it can also be a member of LMAC, adding clerical help from the Director’s Office  and noting the membership of the rep from HR., currently Mark O'Riley).  The changes will be made to the draft and it will be sent to LMAC with a request to review with our staff.  The intent is that all Libraries staff have a chance to look at this and the most efficient way was thought to be via LMAC.  Comments would be incorporated into a new draft and it would be on the agenda for the February LMAC.  (I'm abit fuzzy on this timeline but I believe that's what we decided).  In the meantime, the Committee wanted to plan an event for the end of term, perhaps a 'mini conference' of sorts for a targeted group and leadership qualities was discussed as a possible topic (noting that the President is keen on promoting leadership qualities among all UM staff).
8.
Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 11:00 am.  The next regular meeting will be on February 22, 2006, at 9:00 a.m. in the Iceland Boardroom.  
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